
Regular Council Meeting of April 5, 2021 

A. Mayor Duane Pouder opened the meeting at 6:00 P.M.
B. The Lord's Prayer was recited.
C. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
D. Roll call was taken with Michael Coning, David Champ, Eric Rust, Chiane

Tedrow, and Brad Horsley were present, Nicole Whitesel was absent.

Councilman Michael Coning motioned to excuse Councilwoman Nicole Whitesel and 
Councilman Brad Horsley seconded. The voice vote passed unanimously. 

E. Consent Agenda:
1. Approval of the Agenda
2. Depmiment Head Reports
3. Accounts Payable with "now and then" March 1-31, 2021
4 Statement of Balances April 1, 2021
5. April 1, 2021 Municipal Income Tax Report
6. April 1,2021 Debt Report
7. General Fund and Payroll Bank Statements
8. Village Council Minutes March 1 & 15, 2021

Councilman Brad Horsley motioned to consent of agenda and Councilman David Champ 
seconded. The voice vote passed unanimously. 

F. Village Citizens:
Chelsea Stewart, 502-604 E. Main Street, addressed council about the no parking on S.
Division Street. She is requesting to amend the Ordinance from 1993 and have the
signed moved up in front of where their vehicles park. Councilman Brad Horsley
commented the Ordinance was put in place for a reason. John Hanna, property owner,
has owned the property for 21 years stated the parking had never been an issue until
Pinney' s put a hair saloon in the building. Parking in the past was for 10 or 15 minutes,
now cars may be parked there for hours. The house was originally bought to put offices
space in because at that time, that is how it was zoned. The zoning has reverted back to
residential years ago. Concerns were expressed about children waiting for the school bus
since this is a school bus stop. Chelsea Stewart is asking council to move the sign closer
to the corner of Main and Division allowing them to park next to their house. She also
stated that she is not concerned about her vehicle being hit by another vehicle. Vehicles
are not seeing the sign and parking to the corner. There have been several accidents at
that intersection. Mayor Duane Pouder will meet with Police Chief Mark Ater and
Utility Supervisor Rick Reichard and see what can be done. Chelsea Stewart asked if the
curb could be striped. Councilman Michael Coning stated that if this is made public
parking, if you pull away, anyone can park there. Councilwoman Chiane Tedrow












